
DON MCELROY WILL BE HONORED AT THE 2019  AIRBORNE 
AWARDS FESTIVAL AS THE 509TH MAN OF THE YEAR. IT IS 
BEING HELD AT COLUMBUS, GA, 4/3/2019-4/6/2019 AT THE 
HILTON GARDENS INN. 

SPECIAL POINTS OF 
INTEREST:  

 509 Board & Reunion 

 2019 REUNION  info 

 MEMBERSHIP APP 

 509 events 

 In Memory 

 509 PIA NEWS 

 509TH WEBSITE LINK 
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THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE AND THE MEMBERSHIP INVITE YOU 
TO ATTEND THE 2019 REUNION, TO BE HELD AT FORT SMITH, AR 
FROM 6/5/2019 TO 6/9/2019 AT THE DOUBLE TREE INN BY HILTON, 700 
ROGERS AVE., FORT SMITH, AR.  
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TRUSTEES 

OUR EXECUTIVE BOARD 2018—2019 

Dale Fairbanks,  

Treasurer  

John Eaves ,  

Membership  

Jamie Garza,  

President  

Don McElroy, 

Vice-President  

Margot Handscomb,  

Secretary 

Plan to attend the reunion at Fort Smith, AR, 

June 5 through June 9, 2019!  

REMEMBER: The Executive Committee and the 

Trustees will be elected/re-elected, and the loca-

tion of the 2020 Reunion, will be voted on. We are 

going to have some fantastic activities at the reun-

ion (see pages 6&7), and there is a lot to see and 

do in and around Fort Smith. SEE YOU THERE! 
Philip Handscomb 

Sergeant at Arms  

Lee Barber Kevin Boatman Matt Anderson Tom Tsvigas 

Dave Bush, 

Trustee 

 

 

  
Henry Hyde 

Barry Simpson,  

Special Projects 

Tryggvi Larum,  

Special Projects 
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Barry Simpson attended 

the Memorial Ceremony 

for Medal of Honor Re-

cipient, Paul Huff, which 

took place at 1100 on Sat-

urday, February 2nd at 

the Hillcrest Memorial 

Gardens in Cleveland, 

OH. Thank you, Barry, 

for representing the  509 

PIA at this memorial! 

Col. Jason J. Jones, Spartan Brigade com-

mander, pins The Bronze Star Medal, with 

valor, to Sgt. Sean P. Rogers during a cere-

mony Feb. 1, 2019. 

On November 18, 2019,  a local teen that was diagnosed with Hodgkins Lymphoma earlier this year 

was greeted by the JRTC and Fort Polk Commanding General, BG Frank at the 1/509 Infantry Regi-

ment. BG Frank made him an honorary BG presenting him rank insignias and an official JRTC and 

Fort Polk lapel pin. Next, the 1/509 Pathfinders took Gregory under their wing bringing him to the 

weapons training simulator and to visit and explore some of the vehicles they use to fight and train ro-

tational units here. Gregory was given his very own Opposing Forces uniform. But, there was an even 

bigger surprise awaiting him at home - his dream - a tree house to just get away from it all. The tree 

house was built by Fort Polk Soldiers with supplies and support of local businesses.  
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It is with an incredibly heavy heart that 

I have to share the news that fellow 

509th Brother, Robert "Bob" Boggan, 

made his final manifest call. "It is fool-

ish and wrong to mourn the men who 

died. Rather, we should thank God that 

such men lived,” George S. Patton Jr. 

Like all Paratroopers, Bob was a helluva 

fighter - and did so until the very end! 

Submitted by Kevin Boatman 

Theodore Robert Houghton; had a life that spanned 94 years 

and he passed in 2018, on the day of his birth. A life lived to 

its fullest, a life of meaningful memories with family and 

friends and a life of purpose. Ted proudly served his country 

during World War II as a member of the 509th Airborne as a 

paratrooper in Europe. For the invasion in Southern France, 

he was attached to the pathfinders and then started a specific 

training to operate navigation aids to guide the main air-

borne body to the drop zones. He was wounded in the Battle 

of the Bulge and reassigned to the 508PIR until the end of the 

war. 

It's with a heavy heart that I pass along 

that Mr. Harry E. Tracey has made the 

final manifest, passing on December 28th , 

2018. I had the honor of presenting him 

with the Order of Geronimo almost a year 

exactly before he passed. I know the fami-

ly was very proud of him, and he was 

proud to have been in the 509th, Heath 

Stanley. 

On a cold December, 74 years ago was the begin-

ning of the Battle of the Bulge, Adolf Hitler's Last 

Stand. One of the WWII’s most violent battles. A 

few of the Independent Parachute units which 

fought in Southern France will begin to be deployed 

in the Ardennes a few days later and will suffer ter-

rible losses. May we remember them! 
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TO JOIN OR RENEW: https://509th.org/ 


